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Brunswickan editor-in-chief to get $60 per issue

Financial limits on next year’s
honoraria were passed by the SRC
during Monday’s meeting.

The accepted recommendations
were those of an Ad Hoc Honoraria
Committee composed of Gordon
Kennedy, Tom Benjamin and J.
David Miller.

Although most of the recommen-
dations of the committee were
followed, most of the discussion
centered .on the $60. per issue
installments suggested for the
editor of The Brunswickan. Instead
of the limit of $2,000 placed on these
payments, council lowered the
maximum to $1.500.

Asked why the honoraria was so
high for The Brunswickan editor,
Tom Benjamin, present editor,
stated, ‘“‘There must be some
method whereby a person is able to
take time from their courses.”
This is an incentive and payment
for the fact that the editor spends

so much time in the office and is
not able to properly take the fuel

course load, according to Benja-
min.

On the aspect of the entertain-
ment officer receiving a 10 percent
commission on total profits plus a
$250. honorarium, councillor Mike
Blakeny felt either an honorarium
or a commission should be
awarded and not both. Blakeny
stated that an honorarium is for a
job well done. In the case of the
entertainment officer this would
mean that if he does well he gets a
commission and if he doesn’t he
still receives $250, according to
Blakeny.

Defending the 10 percent com-
mission councillor Allan .Patrick
stated that this would provide
incentive for the entertainment
officer. “Over the past year,”
said Patrick, ‘“there has been
damn little done. ”

Credit issue cleared

University of New Brunswick
registrar Brian Ingram has made
explicit the procedure UNB
students must go through to take
theology ‘courses at St. Thomas
University and have these credited
toward their degree.

The Brunswickan Feb. 13 carried
an article outlining the difficulties
encountered by UNB arts senior
Rick Northrup to have the credits
for his STU courses included on his
transcript.

Ingram sent Northrup
following reply Feb. 26:

the

Dear Mr. Northrup:

I am sorry for the delay in
replying to your letter of 10th
February, 1976. A number of
pressing matters which I felt had
to be attended to were in line ahead
of your letter.

Students of the University of
New Brunswick who wish to take
religion or theology course offered
by St. Thomas University must
obtain the prior approval of the
department in which they are
majoring or in which they are
registered. They must also obtain
the prior approval of the Registrar
since under the general regulations
of the University all transfer of
credits from other universities
must be approved by the
Registrar.

If, for example, a student wished
to take such a course for credit
towards a B.A. degree the
following general policy would be
adhered to by the Faculty of Arts

Assault

Jaye Horrocks, a member of the
nursing faculty at Dalhousie
University will give a presentation
on rape at UNB in Fredericton
March 21.

Horrocks will speak at 2 p.m.
Sunday in Room 105 of MacLaggan
Hall on the topic ‘“Rape is a
four-letter word.” A film entitled,
Rape - A Preventative Inquiry will
accompany the presentation.

The presentation is free of
charge and open to all interested
members of the public.

Horrocks earned masters deg-
rees in community health nursing
and psychiatric nursing at the
University of California. She is
chairperson of the graduate

and the Registrar’s Office. If the
course would add to the student’s
programme and if it could be
interpreted as a “philosophy” of
religion or a “history’’ of religion,
then approval would be given for
the course to be credited towards
the B.A. degree. Courses dealing
with or emphasizing the doctrines
of any one religion would not be
approved.

Of course, as in your own
situation, a student could take a
religion course from St. Thomas
University as an ‘“‘extra”, i.e. not
counted for credit towards a
degree. Approval would be requir-
ed for such a course in the same
way. In any case, due to the special
relationship - with St. Thomas
University, if the course is
approved either for credit towards
a degree or as an ‘‘extra”, it will
appear on the student’s UNB
transcript as do other St. Thomas
University, if the couse is approved
either for credit towards a degree
or as an “‘extra”, it will appear on
the student’s UNB transcript as do

other St. Thomas University
courses.
I think the above clearly

indicates how approval must be
obtained. However, if you have
further questions, please contact
me.

Yours sincerely,

Brian Ingram
Registrar

on rape

program in nursing at Dalhousie
University.

The presentation is being
sponsored by the UNB Dean of
Students’ Office in co-operation
with the student health centre.

The following are honoraria
amounts that were accepted by the
SRC.

SRC: president, half tuition plus
$90.00 per week or half tuition plus
$1000 honoraria; vice-president
internal, half tuition plus $300.00;
vice-president external, half tui-
tion plus $300.00; comptroller, half
tuition plus $1350.00; assistant
comptroller plus $300.00 chairper-
sons (as many as 3) $100.00 per
person; council members, $100.00

cash honoraria or a ring; A.B.

members, $100.00 for people who

are not on Council.

Pubs Officer: $100.00 plus
minimum wage. Entertainment
Officer: $250.00 plus 10 percent of
annual entertainment profit. Cam-
pus ‘Police: $100.00 Chief. Year-
book: $700.00 to be distributed by
agreement -of the Yearbook
Executive and the A.B. to Staff.

C.H.S.R. Honoraria shall be $500

for the. Director and $1,400
distributed by agreement of the
Executive of C.H.S.R. and the A.B.

. to the rest of the Executive and

Department Heads.

Brunswickan: editor- up to $1.500
paid in $60 per issue installments.
And $1,400 distributed by agree-
ment of the Executive of the
Brunswickan and the A.B. to the
rest of the Executive and
Department Heads.

place: Playhouse

sponsored by O.S.C.A.

"The Shining Star” (Chinese only)
(story of a boy brought up by the
COMMUNIST Party of China)

“Tanzam Railroad Construction”

time: 1.30 pm, Sunday, March 14

everyone welcome |

FILM SHOW
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Submit all entries to Howard
Goldberg, SUB Director.

Hey Howie! How about -
Mother Goldberg’s Cupboard?
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